
M E M O R A N D U M 

 

 

To: Jerry Barberio, Village Manager  

 

From: Daniel J. Sarnoff, Assistant Village Manager 

 

Re: Hanging Baskets on Mamaroneck Avenue 

 

Date: April 5, 2019 

 

 

 

Following up from our Board meeting of March 25, 2019, Trustee Waitt asked that we discuss 

the hanging flower baskets on Mamaroneck Avenue.   

 

The review of the baskets involves two separate items, the type of basket we use and the choice 

of flowers planted in the basket.  As it relates to the basket, it is a 14” diameter hanging flower 

basket made of plastic which is color coordinated with the decorative street lamps.   

 

In regard to the flowers, I have reviewed this matter with the General Foreman of the 

Department of Public Works.  Mr. Iacovelli reports that we typically change the flower types 

every three (3) years.  The flower types were changed in 2018.  On a normal schedule, we would 

change the flower types in 2021.  If there is a desire to change, however, there are a number of 

options to choose from including petunias, ivy geraniums, million bells, etc.  A number of 

pictures are attached to this memorandum detailing various options. 

 

As it relates to expenses, staff would require additional direction/guidance.   
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Cascading Petunias 

 

 
Two-Way Hook Hanging Style Brackets 



 
 

 

 


